Draft Minutes

CRASTER COMMUNITY TRUST 

Meeting of Trustees

Wednesday 28th JULY 2010 Memorial Hall 7pm
 

Present

Trustees
Kevin Brown, Michael Findeisen, Marion Gallon,  Bridget Kohler, Elizabeth Pearson, Hilary Punton, Jackie Reeves, Geoffrey Ridley, Rosie Robson, Joyce Shaw

Members of the Public

Michael and Rosemary Gibbs, Diana Ridley, Marjorie Taylor, Brenda Wright.
1. Apologies  
Heather Lee, Sue Chapman, Pauline Brown     It was announced that Joan Angus felt unable to take up trusteeship as she felt the role would conflict with her other interests.                        

The meeting was opened by the chairman who outlined his attachment to and his commitment to do the best for the CCT.  The trustees then introduced themselves to the group and gave similar assurances.

2. The minutes of last meeting had been distributed to trustees and with one amendment that was read out by the chairman the minutes were accepted by the trustees. 
3. There were no matters arising                                                                         

4. As the accounts of the two original charities had not yet been amalgamated Bridget Kohler read out the treasurers report for the Memorial Hall.  [see appendix] An arrangement has been made for the replacement of the Hall’s oil tank.  This has to be done to meet safety requirements.  The work will take place when the oil is at a sufficiently low level.  The chair then read out the report for the CDT.  [see appendix] Bridget then announced that unfortunately she was unable to continue as treasurer for personal reasons. The unexpected nature of the announcement meant that none of the trustees were willing to stand as treasurer at that time.  Michael Gibbs announced from the floor that he was willing to do the mechanics of the accounts but he was not willing to act as a trustee.  

Action Point 

· Rosie Robson is to do the legwork in the conversion of the accounts to the CCT so that bills can be paid.  The chairman will consult with the committee over the appointment of a new treasurer.

5. Administrative matters   
The chairman began by emphasising that the CCT was a new charity for the benefit of whole of civil parish of Craster – it was not just an amalgamation of the Hall and the Development Trusts.  The new trust must at all times have regard to the interest of the whole parish and must not be drawn into supporting factional or divisive interests.  It should not promote one interest at the expense of others. This should be borne in mind at all times.
 He then quoted the general objectives of the CCT from the constitution.  
a) Formal acceptance of trustee status will then took place and the trustees who were present signed the register.

Action Point

· Marion Gallon is to obtain signatures from the remaining trustees.

b) The official designation of the committee members is as follows.
 Bridget Kohler should be accepted as the appointed family member; Geoffrey Ridley is a co-opted member.  Rosie Robson is the representative of the Parish Council.  
c) The suggested Standard Operating Procedures for the CCT were distributed, discussed and agreed.

Standard Operating Procedures of the Craster Community Trust. 

1. In all matters the purpose of the charity will be to represent the whole of the civil parish of Craster.  It will be non-partisan and will not promote the interests of some inhabitants to the detriment of others.

2. Meetings of the trustees will normally be held at approximately two monthly intervals.

3. Meetings of the trustees will normally be held on the fourth Thursday of the month.

4. Meetings of the trustees will normally start at 7.00pm.

5. The agenda will be distributed to trustees two weeks before the next meeting.

6. Any other business should normally be given in writing to the secretary before the meeting.

7. Apologies for absence should be given in writing to secretary before the meeting.

8. The agenda will be made available to the general public at the same time as to the trustees.

9. The principle means of communication between trustees will usually be email.

10. Most meetings will be open to the public.  However there may be occasions when this is not the case.

11. Members of the public may only contribute at the meetings at the discretion of the chairman.

12. Minutes of the meetings will be made available to the public after the trustees have accepted them as a true record.

13. Acceptance of trusteeship must be in writing

14. Resignations from the trust must be made in writing.  

It was agreed that there might be the rare occasion when it might not be possible to given written notification of absence.
d) The Standing committee would consist of Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer, and Secretary.

e) There will be five signatories for cheques, documents chair, treasurer, secretary vice chair and the designated representative of the Craster family.

The meeting agreed to the adoption of the Standard Operating Procedures unanimously

Action Point 

· Marion Gallon will distribute copies of the Standard Operating Procedures to the Trustees.

We have received two documents from Robert Twyford that need signing. The first of these is the  “Licence to Occupy” the land adjacent to the play park which has to be signed by two trustees and a Parish Councillor.  The second document is the “Transfer Deed of Execution” which has to be signed by three trustees in the presence of witness who also has to sign the documentation.   .

 

The background to these two documents was outlined. 

Northumbria Water needs the land to upgrade the sewage works.   This land all belongs to the Parish Council but has been leased to the CCT at a peppercorn rent for 99yrs. [the bit the existing sewage works is on already belongs to the water company.]  Northumbria Water has been granted a compulsory purchase order for the land adjacent to the play park because they need a bigger sewage works and room to store equipment etc while the work is taking place.   For this reason the land is to be regarded as in two plots.  Plot 10 is the area that will be needed permanently by the water board.  A sum of £13,000 has been agreed for this plot.  Plot 11 is the area needed while work is in progress.  Northumbria Water are prepared to waive the compulsory purchase order on plot 11 and have agreed to lease plot 11 for £300 a week.  The work is expected to take 18months and Northumbria Water will pay £23,400 up front for the lease of this land.  If the land has not been restored so that it is fit for purpose at the end of the agreed period Northumbria Water will pay £300 a week until the land is suitable.

 

Originally it was agreed by the PC and the then CDT that the sum for the sale of plot 10 would go to the Parish Council and the rest of the money would go to the old CDT as payment for the loss of amenity of the land. However in a paper presented to the PC by Michael Gibbs last May with no recourse to previous paperwork or agreements Michael Gibbs proposed that the larger sum went to the PC. . Michael Gibbs outlined from the floor that the he did this as he felt that the larger sum should go to the Parish Council as it a public body and can be held accountable.  Discussion of the paper in May 2009 was shelved at the proposal of Michael Taylor until the licence agreement had been formalised with NW.  The matter was raised again in the May 2010 meeting, as the licence was nearly ready for signing.    The PC minutes of May 2010 agree with the original split.   However, Michael Taylor is claiming the minutes of May 2010 are in error and that the PC accepted Michael Gibbs 2009 paper.  All historical documentation backs up the split originally quoted [£13,000 to the PC and £300 a week rental to the CCT.]  The PC representative – Rosie Robson then read segments from a paper that had been circulated around the PC.   The situation is very complex.  This paper outlined different scenarios for the distribution of the money from Northumbrian Water and stated the need for the legal position for each method to be made clear.  It also asked for clarification re the implications for the stipend if the PC were to be in receipt of a large amount of money and whether the money could be ring fenced for community projects.   On the basis of this document the PC had decided to take further advice over the legality of the situation.  A meeting will be arranged for two representatives of the PC to meet with David Francis when he returns to his office.  The PC wishes to establish if it has a legal right to the money and if they are what are they allowed to do with it.  Considerable discussion took place as it was felt that the money had been promised to the CDT and that this once in a lifetime sum had to be spent with care.  Every effort must be taken to make sure the money was kept for use in the locality.

It was felt that PC and the CDT have entered into an agreement.  The land in question has been leased by the CCT and as such payment should be made to them from Northumbrian Water. 

The chair proposed that if the agreement is to be challenged a representative of the charity should be present at the meeting with David Francis.  This proposal was agreed unanimously.

Action Points

It was agreed that the documents would not be signed until the original division of money had been confirmed. 

Geoffrey Ridley is to contact the chair of Craster PC to find out the date of the meeting with David Francis.

f) Dates for meetings 2010-2011

Dates of CCT Trustee Meetings 2010 -2011 

	Thursday

September 23rd

2010

	Thursday                November 25th                 2010

	Thursday 

January27th


2011

	Thursday

March
24th 


2011

	Thursday

May 26th


2011

	Thursday

July 22nd 


2011 AGM


g) Register of Hall key holders

The latest list is two years old and needs to be brought up to date. 

Action Points

· Bridget is to get the list to the secretary who will pass it on to the Hall sub committee.  The sub committee will bring the list up to date.

h) Storage and Distribution of “We Can Mind the Time”

By invitation from the floor Michael Gibbs explained the ongoing project he was undertaking to convert the format of the original audiotapes so that they could be stored on disc.  Copies may even be handed over to county archives where they could be put into the public domain.   Permission from the families and relatives of those concerned would be needed.  The need for copies to remain in the village was also discussed as was suggestions for their use.

There are 584 copies of the “We can Mind the Time book” in stock. However the Treasurers report May 2010 showed that the physical stock-take at the year-end indicated a shortfall of 36 books (purchase value of £72) between the opening and closing stocks and the recorded sales.  This may be due to unrecorded stocks being held which were not included in the closing stock or due to disposal of copies from stocks without the information being passed on to the Honorary Treasurer.  

The need to find one person to be in charge of storing and distributing the books was agreed to be paramount to prevent this situation from reoccurring.  The long-term aim would be to keep them in the Hall.

Action Point

Jackie Reeve is to be in charge of the books.  They are to remain in Joan Angus’ garage in the short term.  Marion Gallon will liaise with her.

i) Funding of website

As stated in the treasurer’s report at the AGM The Community Trust web site was very largely self-sustaining last year (expenditure of £68.75 against an income of £60.00).  This was due to the efforts of Peter Howard, not only for his work on the site, but also for his efforts to involve local businesses and his success in persuading them to fund the web-site!  No money has been collected this year.  It was thought the website could play a role in generating more income if we could interest one or more of the larger holiday home organisations in sponsoring the website and the play park.

Action Point

Marion Gallon is to 

· Ask local firms for a donation to support website in return for a link to their business.

· Contact holiday companies to see if there is any interest in making a donation.

j
Insurance of the hall and the play park

At the moment an organisation called AQMEN insure the playpark for public liability [£880.06] which was paid in February.  The CDT trustees liability was £203 12 and would be due this September.  It makes sense to have an insurance policy that covers the CCT as a whole.

Action Point

· The treasurer will investigate this.   

6. Projects                                                                           

  

a) Memorial Hall
A sub committee consisting of Mike Findeisen [chair], Joyce Shaw and Jackie Reeve was formed. Its remit is :-

I. Oversee the running of the Hall 

II. Ensure that legal requirements such as Licensing are met

III. Produce a condition report and identify the costs of any immediate essential requirements.

IV. Investigate the needs of identified potential users of the Hall and any developments including costs necessary to meet those needs.

A letter re licensing laws had been sent to the Hall and had arrived at the secretary’s house via a circuitous route.  After a vote it was decided that it was not necessary to site a letterbox on the Hall. 

Action Points

· Mike Findeisen is to convene the sub committee and present a report at the next meeting that will include costs.

b) Play Park 

Hilary Punton is to chair this sub committee that will consist of Kevin Brown, Elizabeth Pearson and Brenda Wright [co-opted from the floor].  Its function will be to

I. Oversee the playground

II. Produce a condition report and identify the costs of any immediate essential requirements  

This years ROSPA report has been received and areas for improvement have been identified.  Essentially the only thing requiring immediate attention is the demolition of the goalposts.  These will be demolished when Northumbria Water start work.

III. Investigate the needs of identified potential users of the play park and any developments needed in order to meet those needs.

IV. Appoint a person to be responsible for the weekly inspection of the play park because records have to be kept in order to satisfy the insurance company.

Action Points

· Hilary is to convene the sub committee and present a report at the next meeting outlining the present state of the playpark.  The sub committee will find out what has to be done to it and what might be done to it and how much this will cost.  The committee are to find out how much the park is used by visitors and by residents.  She will ensure that the weekly inspections are carried out. 

· Marion will provide Hilary with the ROSPA report and the latest weekly reports.

· Councillor John Taylor is to be contacted to investigate the possibility that Northumberland County Council would adopt the playground as a precedent had been set in that the NCC pays for the playground at Bamborough.

· The use of South Acres as a temporary kick about area is to be investigated.

c) Other matters relating to the civil parish of Craster and its surrounding area  

A touring theatre group will give a production on the 30th September.  The company provide the tickets and the promotional material.   70 tickets are to be available at £5 each.  The theatre group charge  £140 and take 70% of any sales above that so very little profit will be made from the actual production but creative ticketing / raffles / tombolas should raise the revenue.  The four members of the cast arrive at 5pm and the performance starts at 7pm.  The cast will need feeding on the night.  Robsons and Mick Oxley have kindly agreed to underwrite the event if it makes a loss. 

Mike Findeisen has drafted a letter outlining what is going on in the village.  The idea is that this will be distributed to holiday homes.  The letter will include a plea for a donation in one of the collection boxes in the village.  The need for a CCT logo was agreed as was the idea that a competition to design one was the ideal way forward.

Action Points 

· Rosie is to buy the collection boxes.

· Marion is produce flyers announcing the competition to design a logo for the CCT.

· Jackie will distribute the flyers in Dunstan / Proctor Steads / Dunstan Square

· Marion will distribute the flyers in Craster and the rest of the Parish.

· Rosie, Jackie and Marion will liaise if anything needs doing for the theatre group before the next meeting, 

7. AOB       

The fact that the Hall was sometimes left in a state and was not as clean as it could be was raised

Action Point 

This is to be discussed in detail by the Hall working party.

Meeting closed 20.40 hrs

Date and time of next meeting: Thursday September 23rd 7pm.


